Mountain Oaks Homeowners Association                                                                                                                                                                                                                            Board of Directors Meeting Minutes                                                                                        Wednesday, June 17, 2009, 6:30 pm
The Board met at Steve’s house to look at yards at 5115 Broadmoor Bluffs Drive, 60 Mahogany Lane, and the back of properties on Jessana Heights. 
The board then met at Vince’s house to address agenda items. Vince convened the meeting at 7:10 pm. Members present were Vince DeSandro, Mary Ann Creque, and Steve Carmichall; members absent were Teresa Farris and Dave Parks.

Covenant Survey:  Chris Tschan reported that 100 surveys have been printed for distribution to homeowners. Teresa brought envelops for mailing. Envelops are to be affixed with address labels and return mail envelops are to be provided for homeowner convenience. Vince will complete President’s letter to accompany surveys. Surveys and President’s letter are to be mailed out o/a June 27th.
Infrastructure Repairs:  Vince reported that we have received a second bid for repair/repainting of the common area fencing. The bid was received from Total Property Maintenance in the amount of $3,250. This bid includes scraping the fencing prior to painting but not power washing as did the first bid. The first bid was from ALL-N-ONE for a total of $10,000. Any contract will spell out specific details for work to be performed and work inspections to be made by the Board. The Board will make a bid decision at its next meeting in July.
Vince will discuss with Trujillio maintenance of the Mahogany Lane island and landscaped area across from Broadmoor Bluffs entrance, and watering of common areas two times per week to further reduce water bills.
Treasurer’s Report:  Dave provided a written report in his absence.

A total of 16 homeowners have not paid their MOHA annual dues; one check bounced and the homeowner has yet to supply funds. Dave will send out a late payment reminder to all delinquent homeowners after checking payment status when he returns on June 28th. 
Dave received a $162 bill from Hartford Insurance 30 days ago. This is an additional bill after paying $509 to Hartford and $861 to CB Insurance. Dave is not getting answers from either company as to what the $162 is for; therefore, he hasn’t paid it. Dave will investigate further upon his return.

Water/utility bill for May was $1111; prior month was $712. This is more than the 40% increase we were expecting due to announced rate increase. Trujillio’s May bill for common area maintenance was the usual $762 along with three Hunter sprinkler heads for $75. We should contact Trujillio for further water mitigation efforts (water 2x per week) and installation of the water gauges we discussed. We have not been billed for these ($150). Vince will discuss all with Trujillio.
Dave will pay Joan Graham for retyping of the Covenants and By Laws in the amount of $250. Teresa has the new copies which will be put on the MOHA Web Site.

MOHA Complaints:

Jessana Heights – Another letter will be sent to 32,42,52, and 72 Jessana Heights regarding maintenance of yards where they abut Mahogany Lane. In some cases, weeds now exceed the 9-inch height violation cited by City Code Enforcement. The homeowners at 72 Jessana Heights have recently weed whacked their vacant lot but have some dead trees on their main property.
5044 Broadmoor Bluffs Dr. – Parking issues and non-payment of annual dues are still outstanding. Vince has sought legal counsel and will provide a letter outlining these issues to Tom Haskins who will follow up with the homeowner.

5050 Broadmoor Bluffs Dr., - Certified letter has been sent regarding parking, property maintenance, and barking/unrestrained dog. We will await homeowner response and seek legal counsel in the meantime.
5063 Broadmoor Bluffs Dr. – The homeowners have provided a landscaping plan which was approved, and we expect it to be completed by July 15th.

5115 Broadmoor Bluffs Dr. – The renter has recently weed whacked the un-landscaped area of the backyard ; however, the area requires some type of permanent landscaping to be completed as outlined in our original letter to the homeowner. A second letter will be sent requesting a landscaping plan for this rental property, and Vince will follow up with the homeowner and property manager.
60 Mahogany Lane – Steve reviewed the homeowners’ landscaping plan which they hope to complete by June 3oth. The Board met with the homeowners today to review progress. Good efforts have been made to date and the homeowners have planted the three cypress trees on the east boundary of their lot.

New Business: The next Board Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, July 8th, 2009, at 6:30 pm at Vince’s house, 40 Langley Place.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:25 pm.

